
In July, we took a break from our 

regular meeting and held our first 

“Ladies Night on the Range” 

event.  

 In August, Dr. Wen Chen, of Cal 

Tech, spoke to us on “How 

Communist China is infiltrating the 

United States. 
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Kathy Cash takes aim! 
Board members Jenny Shaver (VP), Carol Litle 
(Treasurer), Joanne Ladewig (President) and Chris 
Simpson, (Secretary) with Dr. Wen Chen (center). Also in August our club sent 

Delegates Gloria Sydow, Vicky 

Raposa, Jenny Shawver, Carol Litle, 

and Joanne Ladewig for the election 

of Region 8 Director 2022-2023. 

Right: Bibi Mesmer was elected to 

the office, as Sandy Rains completes 

her term. In October, Sandy was 

confirmed as CFRW’s 3rd Vice 

President – Membership, 2022-2023. 

Below: In September, Paula Prizio, Director of 

California College Republicans, brought three of 

her students who each shared about their 

experiences and involvement with the Next 

Gen team.  

Left: In September, at Orlando, 

Florida, site of the national 

convention, our delegate Carol 

receives our first NFRW 

Achievement Award, Gold level. 

At our October meeting, we heard 

from two speakers, (far left) Kay 

Kearny, and (left) Donna Baron-

McGuire. Kay spoke about the first 

Veterans Day event to be held in 

Garden Grove this November and 

Donna gave us an update on the 

post-recall election situation in 

California, and some info on 

EIPCa’s role and legal challenges.

In November, Heather Hawke 

and Danielle Mills (below) 

spoke on firearms for sport 

and women’s protection. 

Steve Mills of OC Gun owners 

PAC added info about 

obtaining a CCW permit. 

Assemblymember 
Janet Nguyen updates 
us in November.  

2022 Board installed at our 70th 
Anniversary/Christmas meeting.




